
 LETTER TO THE 2ND CONGRESS PLENARY OF THE UIS DE PYJ OF THE FSM 
 
 
 
 
 Dear comrades: 
    I would like to address you in this important moment of celebration of 
our 2nd  UIS of PyJ Congress, to tell you that I will not be able to be in this important event in 
person, as I would have liked, due to important and very personal reasons. Not only will I not be 
physically present, but I cannot continue with the tasks of financial responsibility that you entrusted 
to me in the previous Congress, for the same reasons. I ask for your apologies and comprehension, 
pointing out that I will always be in those tasks that the UIS of PyJ entrusts me and that I can carry 
out due to my special personal situation. 
 
 
 Due to the importance of the Ministry of Finance, I am glad to propose comrade Juan 
Manuel Fernández, union leader of the Spanish State, to replace me in the tasks and responsibilities 
of this Ministry. He is a serious comrade, responsible, he has a great knowledge, because of the 
previous responsibilities, of the tasks to be carried out in the Secretariat and he is a great 
collaborator of our, until now, General Secretary, comrade Quim Boix. Consequently, I ask for your 
firm and continuous support for him. 
 
 
 Receive a fraternal and revolutionary greeting from your comrade José María Lucas Ranz 
until now, responsible for the Secretariat of Finance of the UIS of PyJ. 
 
  
  
  
   
 Signed : José María Lucas 
Ranz. Secretary of Finance of the UIS of PyJ 
of the WFTU responsible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Spanish State, February 15th, 2019 
 
 


